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Weekly Newsletter

W.B. 27.1.25
This week:

As part of English this week the children have continued their second cycle of story writing. The children have been adding suffixes to words to change their meaning. We have looked at the suffixes ‘ment’ and ‘less’. The suffix ‘ment’ is the act of doing something or the result of an action and changes a verb into a noun. For example – enjoy ( enjoyment. The suffix ‘less’ means ‘without’ and changes a verb into an adjective. For example – help ( helpless. We also looked at contracted form apostrophes which are used when we put two words together to make one shorter word. For example – did not ( didn’t.
After that, children created a story plan including pictures and key words to support them when writing their story based on the short film ‘So Good to Me’. 

Can your child re-tell you the ‘start’ of their story?

Can your child tell you the story language we use for the ‘build up’ of a story?

In Maths the children have rounded off their topic of time. The children have looked at writing the time for both the digital clock and the analogue clock. Children have had to consider carefully how to write the hours and minutes on a digital clock. This week we have also looked at the 5-minute intervals on an analogue clock. It’s really important that we can count in multiples of 5’s to be able to do this. We have drawn hands on clocks and also written the time shown on clocks containing the 5-minute intervals. E.g.:
The time is 20 minutes past 8.
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At the end of the week we went on a maths time hunt! Looking around for clocks we can find around school and recording the time in words. We loved this and found it really fun! 

Can they tell you what the time would be in an hour/ half an hour/ 15 minutes later?

Can your child tell the time at home?

Can they tell you what the time will be an hour later?

Can they tell you what the time will be half an hour later?

Can they identify the hour hand and the minute hand on the clock?
This week has been safety week! Children have completed a series of activities linked to keeping safe. They received a visit from a firefighter about fire safety, a police officer to talk about stranger danger and they had a visit from an A+E nurse. The children also visited Jackie, our lovely lollipop lady who taught us all about road safety and the essential steps to take when crossing a road. The children then completed lots of activities related to this including a ‘’stop drop roll’ poster for fire safety, identifying trusted adults in our neighbourhood, instructions for crossing the road and much more!

Can your child tell you the most interesting fact they’ve learnt from safety week this week?

Reminders:
Class 7 PE day (indoor and outdoor) is Thursday.

Class 8 PE days are Wednesday (outdoors) and Thursday (indoors).

Class 9 PE day (indoor and outdoor) is Thursday.

Children need a t-shirt, shorts (for indoor PE), long trousers (for outdoor PE), trainers and a jumper in their PE bags.
Attendance for KS1:

Class 7 – 97.4%

Class 8 – 97.9%

Class 9 – 99.3%

Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Tuesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure.

Spellings

No spellings were handed out this week as new groups will be given in the first week back.
Reading Diaries

Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher.

Online Safety

The below has been taken from GOV.UK and is guidance based on “Support for parents and carers to keep children safe online”.

While there are huge benefits to being online to stay connected to family and friends, the government recognises many parents feel concerned about the activities and content their children are accessing. This guidance outlines resources to help keep children safe from different risks online and where to go to get support and advice.

Keep your child safe online

It is important to have regular conversations about staying safe online and to encourage children to speak to you if they come across something worrying online.

Talk to your child about the importance of creating a safe online environment, including keeping any log-in details and passwords safe.

The below resource is designed to support you to talk to your child about a range of online safety issues, set up home filtering in a child-friendly way and set up age-appropriate parental controls on digital devices:

The Children’s Commissioner has published advice for parents on talking to your child about online sexual harassment specifically, based on input from children themselves https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/resource/talking-to-your-child-about-online-sexual-harassment-a-guide-for-parents/ 

Thank you

Miss Payne, Miss Howes & Miss Aldam
